CLINIC DAY TO BE HELD IN TERRACE BAY

Doctor Donald L. Levene of the Department of Cardiology at the Sunnybrook Hospital Medical Centre in Toronto will be presiding over five "CLINIC DAYS" from January 7th to January IIth at five Group C hospitals along the north shore of Lake Superior.

Doctor Levene will begin his visit at the Lady Dunn General Hospital in Wawa on Tuesday, January 7th and continue to Manitouwadge General Hospital, Wilson Memorial Hospital in Marathon, The McCausland Hospital in Terrace Bay (January IOth), and finally the Nipigon District Memorial Hospital on Saturday, January IIth.

He will be covering various topics in the general area of cardiology such as, "Myocardial Infarction", "Arrhythmias" and "Diurectics and Hypertension" among others.

These "CLINIC DAYS" are part of the Ontario Medical Foundation's "VISITING CLINICIANS PROGRAM" which is supported by the PSI Foundation by a grant of almost \$75,000 and is being carried on in almost half of the Group C hospitals in the province.

BROWNIE CHRISTMAS NEWS

Both Packs of Brownies in Terrace Bay gathered together for their Christmas party in the Community Church. Everyone was in a festive mood and started by singing many lovely Carols, during a gay Jingle Bell number Santa Claus appeared with a bag of treats and candy canes for everyone.

This year instead of exchanging gifts with one another, the Brownies decided to donate mon -ey to give Santa to send to some needy children in the world.

continued page 8

THE LAKE SUPERIOR BOARD OF EDUCATION

requires immediately

Accounts Payable Clerk

Administration Office, Schreiber
Typing essential

Applications should be forwarded to:

H.J. Boudreau, Business Administrator The Lake Superior Board of Education P.O. Box 189, Schreiber, Ontario POT 250

Telephone Talk by Paul Newell your Bell Manager

You may be aware that Bell Canada is initiating directory assistance charging in the Terrace Bay exchange area, starting January 12, 1975.

I thought it might be helpful to review the plan and to stress that no one need ever incur an unnecessary charge. Most people use Directory Assistance only as a last resort, when the phone number they need is not yet listed in their directory. These necessary requests will continue to be free. It's the unnecessary calls we want to discourage to ensure reliable Directory Assistance service for those who really need it.

That's why, beginning January 12, 1975, there will be a 25 cent charge for each phone number provided by a directory assistance operator when the requested number is listed in your phone book. Every billing month, the first three such requests made from your residence phone will be free. After that, the charge will apply.

Necessary calls, for numbers not yet listed in your directory will still be free. And whether the number is listed or not, there will be no charge for anyone who has a handicap that makes it difficult to use a directory or for persons 65 years or over.

If you qualify for an exemption, just call your Bell Canada business office and ask for a special exemption form. Also free are emergency calls, and calls from pay phones, hotel, motel and hospital rooms.

In closing, I'd just like to repeat that you can avoid unnecessary charges by looking in the book before calling Directory Assistance. The number you need is probably listed. (In 1973, our directory assistance operators handled more than 220 million calls—more than 70 per cent of them were for numbers already listed in the phone book.)

It's also a good idea to keep emergency and frequently called numbers up-to-date in the space provided in the introductory pages of your directory.

Bell Canada